

TAS Chapter Report
Tas chapter continues to maintain contact with those living in the state except for those who ask not to be contacted.

We have sufficient funds to continue but would welcome previous rebates from National. 

It was pleasing that the recommendations for the planned orderly closure of the association was agreed by the National Council and passed at the AGM. This gives certainty to the orderly closure. 
It is personally pleasing that each chapter (and paragraph) will continue with their own functions.


This year our lunches, two in the Hobart area and two in the Launceston area were generally well attended. They are appreciated by all including the ladies who have become good friends.
We currently conduct four lunches per year, but as our members age and ail further, this will be reviewed 

The next lunch is in the Hobart area on the 29th of August. 

I would like to thank Ian Howard, Dan Huon and Ray Williams for organising the luncheons during the year.

As in previous years we did not march on ANZAC DAY as a group but individually recognised the day.

Tasmania continues to support South Australia in its youth development programme and we know they are appreciative of that support.

This year we donated a Scheyville Special map to the collection at Scheyville of which they were very appreciative.

We congratulate the national executive on their continued sound governance. 

Also congratulations to Neil for his continued efforts researching the history and editing the  Scheyvillian. His efforts in gathering and preserving memorabilia is admirable.

Dennis Townsend 
2/70
Tas Chapter Representative

